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Principal 
As we come to the end of a term full of special events and activities, 
our staff have also thoroughly reflected on our teaching and learning 
and School Improvement Plan areas of Maths, Reading and Phonics.  
We have seen some pleasing progress in learning and students who are 

really taking ownership of learning, articulating how they are going, and sharing 
their successes. Have you 

seen our WOW Wall? This is 

a way we celebrate the 
efforts and visible learner 
dispositions shown by a range of our students.    

 

We look forward to welcoming our Grandfriends on Thursday as an opportunity to involve our families and community 
and for students to share their learning.  
A HUGE thank you to those local business who supported our Father’s Day raffle and to Waikerie Woolworths and the 
Rotary Club of Waikerie for generously supporting our Sports Day BBQ. Monies raised goes toward the shelter for the 
Junior Primary eating area.  
 

We are beginning the important process of placement of students into classes next year. The number of student 
enrolments for 2024 determines the number of classes that will be formed. When placing students in classes, there are 
several factors that are considered including year level, academic diversity, wellbeing, peer relationships, student 
dynamics, inclusivity and gender balance.  The configuration of classes (straight year level or composite) is dependent on 
year level numbers and how these can be best arranged. All classes, whether a single year level or composite class, have 
children with diverse learning needs, skills and abilities. Composite classes are sometimes formed when year level 
enrolments are varied. This can provide flexibility to ensure even class sizes and a balance of student social and academic 
needs within and across year levels.  If you have any particular concerns about class placement I encourage you to discuss 
these with your child’s teacher, and any specific requests need to be in writing to leadership. Please remember, however, 
that you cannot request a particular teacher and we cannot guarantee that all requests will be met, but we will do our 
best. We take a great deal of consideration with this process as we want the best for every student. 
 

We have had illness significantly impacting some families recently and ask that you please keep your child home if they 
are unwell and inform us at school. For further information on illnesses visit SA Health  or contact us at the school.  
 

I wish all families a wonderful holiday break, hopefully a chance to enjoy some lovely sunshine and I look forward to seeing 
you all for the final school term for 2023.  Megan Higgins   
 

 

Deputy Principal 
Progressive Achievement Tests, commonly known as PATs, are for students 
in years 2 to 6 which happen annually.  Students undertake the online 
Progressive Achievement Tests in Reading Comprehension (PAT-R) and 
Mathematics (PAT-M) during weeks 7 to 10 of term 3. The PAT results 

support teachers in monitoring the progress of students’ development in reading 
comprehension and Maths. The PAT tests provide another platform to gain insights into 
students reading comprehension and mathematical understanding.  

Principal: Megan Higgins                                                 Governing Council Chairperson:  Deb Schutz 

              

 

Term 3                                        Wednesday September 27th 2023                                        Week 10 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 Sept 29th  End of term 3 

 2.20pm dismissal 
 Oct 16th  Term 4 resumes 

 Nov 10th   Student Free Day  

  Respect    Responsibility    Persistence   

Confidence     Care     Honesty 

23 Coombe Terrace, Waikerie, SA, 5330 
Phone: 85412733 
dl.0456.info@schools.sa.edu.au, www.waikerieps.sa.edu.au 

https://www.sahealth.sa.gov.au/wps/wcm/connect/Public+Content/SA+Health+Internet/Conditions/Infectious+diseases/Infectious+diseases
mailto:dl.0456.info@schools.sa.edu.au
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We have had 122 students who this year completed the Premier’s Reading Challenge. Well done to 
all of those who participated, what a great effort! 

 

This week our year 6 students participated in a morning visit to the high school as part 
of their transition to Waikerie High School program. The students worked in two different groups, 
participating in team building games, getting to know some staff members and other students.  The next 
transition visit will take place in Term 4.  
 

 

SAPSASA  Athletics 

 🌟 Congratulations Skye, Taj and Kobi 🌟 
Last week, these 3 athletes represented the Riverland at the SA Country School Championships at Santos stadium. 
Earlier this year Skye, Taj and Kobi won their events at the Loxton Riverland competition which saw their selection into 
the Riverland team. They attended multiple trainings up river to prepare themselves for their events. They gave it their 
all and supported one another throughout the day.  What a wonderful experience it was to be competing amongst the 
best Country athletes in SA. 
 

Skye u11 Girls: 
1500m: Bronze (5:45 11 sec PB) 
800m: 5th(3.05) 
Taj u10 Boys 
Long Jump: 10th (3.22m) 
Kobi u10 Boys 
High Jump: 7th (1.15m equalling his best) 
 

The Riverland were the overall winners of Division 1, an amazing achievement that hasn’t occurred since 2007.   
Congratulations on contributing to this win Skye, Taj and Kobi. We are all proud of your efforts and achievements. 
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It was wonderful to see the participation, encouragement and teamwork from all students at Sports Day held in Week 7. 
Many thanks to all of our wonderful helpers on the day and to the families who came along to cheer on the teams! 

 

Leanne Jones  
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Student Wellbeing Leader 
 

Grand-Friends Morning! 

TOMORROW - Thursday 28th September 
 9am - Assembly in the gym, class sharing, awards and short performance, 

9.45am - Open classrooms, Book-Fair  
10.30am – Students will escort their Grandfriends to a morning tea in library  

We look forward to sharing our morning with you! 
 

Alison Pietsch  

 

Material and Services Charge 2024 

The Waikerie Primary School community is invited to attend an open Governing Council meeting on 30th October, from 
7.00pm in the Staffroom to discuss the 2024 M&S Charge. The Notice of Material and Service Charges is printed below. If 
you are unable to attend this meeting, you can express your views in writing to the Chairperson of the Governing Council, 
by Friday, 27th October. 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 

 

 


